Minutes

Neighborhood Council District 4 Thursday, April 22, 2021 Heritage Baptist Church, 900 52nd Street North 630 p.m.

Council members present: Sandra Guynn, Sue Ashley, Gregg Matsko, Richard Ashley, and Stephen Louks

Other present: Steve Herrig, COGF Park and Rec

Chair Sandra opened the meeting at 630p.m with Pledge of Allegiance.

New Business:

Steve Herrig gave an update on current P&R business. A new restroom will be installed at Lyons and Oddfellows parks. Three parks will receive irrigation upgrades. Some basketball courts will be resurfaced this summer. Public works will repair sidewalks in some parks. P&R is coordinating with the Little Libraries installation. The land swap on 52nd St. was approved and public input will be taken for what its use will be. Steve said P&R would look at the sidewalks and gopher issue at Heren Park. He cautioned that the gopher problem cannot be fully corrected until the vacant land is occupied.

The senate bills that threatened the aquatics center were tabled in committee. Steve has concerns about park safety related to the handgun bill recently passed.

Petitions and Comments: Jason Wethington brought news of researching urban chicken ordinances. Larry mentioned a head on wreck occurring near 38th and 8th Ave. N. Police have been seen patrolling for speeders.

Other Business: NA

Committee Reports: NA

Old Business:

Correct Mountain to Montana in March Minutes. NeighborWorks clean-up set for May 8th at 10am at Pinski Park.

Neighborhood Council:

Election filing period to begin. NC9 and NC1 voted in favor of the aquatics center. Police chief interviews went well. NC4 question was answered by the three candidates. Greg Doyen was hopeful of a decision this week on the new police chief.

Adjourn:

Meeting adjourned at 710pm. Next meeting to be held May 27, 2021.

Minutes submitted by Stephen Louks, NC 4 secretary